WPCA Meeting
Friday November 12, 2010
         7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: David Tousignant, Kathy McKeough, Dick Hrinak, Bill Lacourciere, and Sue Bookman
Absent: Kathy Aldridge, Jack Harney
Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church, Rita Sulick
The meeting was convened at 7:10pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.
 Secretaries Report:
David Tousignant made a motion to accept the minutes of October 8th meeting. Dick Hrinak seconded the motion, the motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report:
Glen Santoro has to convert our present “Interim Funding Obligation” to a “Permanent Funding Obligation” by 12/31/10. All expenses for the project actually had to be submitted to the State by noon on the second business day of December, which we did. We are now waiting for the State to confirm that our submissions were accurate and what the final project costs were. Then Glen can initiate the process the loans to be permanent loans.
Rita passed out the reports for the month of October. The individual reports were reviewed.
Rita stated that there have been 24 properties that have paid the sewer assessment in full.

When a second billing is sent for non-payment, the interest charge will be added to that billing.
Rita had a discussion with the bank, wanting to deposit the monies that have been collected, in order to have the money covered by the FDIC, the account has to be a municipal account. 

A motion was made by David Tousignant to accept the treasurer’s report of October as submitted. Sue Bookman seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 

A motion was made by Sue Bookman that the WPCA pay RFP Engineering the $997.00 due for additional work, not covered by reimbursable expenses. David Tousignant seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed.
Norb discussed the issue Rita brought up as to the partial payments being received. Norb has made inquiries as to how this issue is covered in other towns. He has not yet received any answer. 
The FAQ’s have been reviewed and returned to the website.

Wayne Blair passed out his October reports. There have been 221 permit applications issued by the end of October. 199 properties have been connected to the system. Wayne gave a complete update on the progress to date. The abandonment of tanks was discussed during Wayne’s report. 

Wayne asked questions on the winterizing of the grinder pumps. The reply was that they only need to run water through the pump to flush it with clean water and then leave it for the winter. It is below ground and should not have a problem. 
Correspondence:

RFP received a letter from Sharon Dufresne requesting an exception from connecting her sewer to the system. Their engineer stated they comply with the requirements, the findings were reviewed by RFP Engineering and they agreed they do comply. The home owner stipulated that upon selling the property a connection to the sewer would be required.  
RFP Engineering submitted a letter to the WPCA and the Board of Governors indicating that he had been asked to submit a bid for doing the preliminary assessment for the need for a community sewer collection system for Old Colony Beach. He wanted everyone to be aware of this situation.
RFP Engineering has sent a letter to Paganelli, outlining a situation that has been occurring with the grinder pumps. In effect they have been shorting out and not functioning. This seems to be due to water collecting in a control box mounted under the cover. This could be due to condensation due to the rapid change in temperature from above ground to the temperature in the pump. There is to be meeting with all parties concerned as to what can be causing this situation.
Bill reviewed the discussion with Ct. Water Co., where by they would agree to leave the water turned on to the homeowner if a disclaimer was signed by Nov. 1st of the calendar year, and presented to the water company. The water would remain on until Dec. 31st of that year.

Rob gave his report, the paving has been competed, and they are working on the restoration that has to be competed. Paganelli has indicated that they will most likely be here until sometime in the late spring. 
Rob stated that a final close-out billing has to be complied to be presented to the state for the end of the project. 
A question was asked about the retaining of the complete records of this project. They will have to be kept; especially the financial records will probably be needed to be kept for at least seven years.  Permanent storage was discussed for all records including the records for POW as well as WPCA. All agreed something has to be done to safeguard these records, but there was no resolution of this issue. 
Norb discussed the need to work toward a sewer use fee. His suggestion at that time was to use a flat rate system. 
Bill reviewed the designation of the “sinking fund”, which for the replacing and repairing of the equipment in the system as time requires. The money can only be used for this purpose, and no other issue. Rob reviewed the situations that could occur to affect this fund. Rob did a review and determined that approx. $4900.00 a year should allocated for this fund.   

David Tousignant reviewed the current punch list, and it will be reviewed with Paganelli. 
New Business:

Bill described the process for determining the user fee for 2011. Part of this will be the user fees charged by East Lyme. Their current charge is $5.58 per 1000 gals. per day. An estimate of the gallons to be pumped per day was determined. A second item in the user fee will be the O&M costs, which is $24,000.00 plus any emergency calls cost. In addition there will be administrative, engineering, legal, and utility expenses as well as a $5000.00 sinking fund. The total cost is approx. $130,000.00, which is $300.00 per house. 
A motion was made by David Tousignant to establish a user fee for calendar 2011, of $300.00 per house, whether connected, or not connected, to be paid twice a year at $150.00, in Jan. & July.  The motion was seconded by Sue Bookman. 
Bill discussed the public hearing, which will be held at the next WPCA meeting, December 10,2010. Notices will be posted in town hall, newspaper and bulletin boards. Notices must be posted by Dec. 1, 2010. 

A motion was made by David Tousignant to go into executive session, for personnel reasons. The motion was seconded by Sue Bookman and voted and passed. 

No votes were taken during the executive session. 

A motion was made to come out of executive session, by David Tousignant and seconded by Dick Hrinak. The motion was voted and passed.

A motion was made by Sue Bookman to increase the annual salary of Rita Sulick, Treasurer, to a $10,000.00/year for the coming year of 2011, starting in December 2010, with a yearly review, contingent on the hours and work load. The motion was seconded by David Tousignant. The motion was voted and passed unanimously. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55pm
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape, Secretary/WPCA


